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	California Transportation Commission to Consider Allocation of $314.6 Million for the Exposition Light Rail Transit Extension to Culver City

On Wednesday, September 5, 2007, the California Transportation Commission (CTC) will again consider allocating $314.6 million of State Transportation Improvement Program funds for the Exposition Light Rail Transit Extension to Culver City.  The CTC had initially deferred action pending adoption of the State budget.  The staff report from Caltrans includes the following recommendation:  "The Department of Transportation recommends that the CTC approve the ... resolution, allocating $373.9 million for five locally-administered STIP projects, contingent upon discussions with the CTC regarding allocation capacity and the accompanying risks."  The reference to risk has to do with future State budget actions.  This year, the legislature elected to reduce transit funding and divert those funds to General Fund uses.  Since future State budget cycles appear to be at least as challenging as this one, the CTC staff is concerned that future reductions could impact all transit and highway allocations from the STIP.  Metro and Expo Authority staff will accompany Assemblyman Mike Feuer to the CTC meeting tomorrow to express the importance of the allocation to Los Angeles County.  Also on the agenda is $7.6 million in funding for the widening of the Interstate 105/Sepulveda Boulevard Off-Ramps into the Los Angeles World Airport.
Santa Monica Big Blue Bus Operator Awarded $2.8 Million
Last Friday, a Santa Monica Jury awarded a Santa Monica Big Blue Bus (BBB) operator a total of $2,862,448 for damages.  In addition, the City of Santa Monica was awarded $120,000 for reimbursement of its workers’ compensation costs.  The BBB operator was injured while stopped at an intersection in Santa Monica on May 25, 2005.  The Metro bus, although traveling at very low speed during a turn, struck the stopped Big Blue Bus in a glancing fashion.  There were no passengers on either bus.  The BBB operator claimed severe injuries to his left arm, neck and back.  The plaintiff argued that his injuries were severe enough to prevent future employment.  Although Metro strongly argued that those injuries did not rise to that level of permanent impairment, the jury sided with the plaintiff.  A complete evaluation of appeal options is underway, but preliminary reviews are not favorable.

Delegation Visit from Seoul Metropolitan Government
On Friday a delegation of Seoul Metropolitan Government visited Metro for a briefing and tour of Metro’s Orange Line and the 14-mile bicycle path along the bus way.  The delegation rode the Metro Orange Line to experience the latest innovation in transit technology.  In addition, they were interested in the planning, designing and operating policies for bicycle and pedestrian transport and how Metro supports bicycling as a transportation mode that improves air quality and congestion.  The delegation was led by Vehicle Acquisition Manager John Drayton and Bicycle Programs Manager Lynne Goldsmith.
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